Report for Parish Council re: Heathfield Allotments
Its been a relatively quiet year on the allotments.  There was only one report of anything being taken and that was minor.  No major problems, except too much rain!
We had the worst potato blight for years, but few caterpillars (probably drowned) and wonderful leeks.  Also, we don’t seem to have had a visit from the leek moth this winter, whereas in drier years most plots seem to have been affected by this pest.
The Trustees met four times (April, July, October and January).  Ron Gordon left Lympstone and the Parish Council approved the appointment of Ben Ingham as his replacement Trustee.   
Nationally there are still 100,000 people still waiting for allotments. The good news here is that the waiting list has all but disappeared.  There were only two names on it, but after putting a piece in the Lympstone Herald we now have 8 names of village residents who want a plot.  
Three people who asked for a bigger plot have been upgraded, and a total of 9 plots changed hands during the year.

Grateful thanks go to Roger Howell and the Lympstone Compost Scheme who paid all the transport costs for the unsieved compost to come from Gulliford Nurseries to the allotments on the three occasions during the year, and it is a pity the scheme has now finished.   In response to our appeal for people to help clear the three car parks after final delivery, Tom Pearson, Daisy O’Dea, Diane Bourne, Ian Scott and Roger Woodland turned up to help me sort the wood from the stones so many thanks to them.  None of the new tenants have complained about the £30 deposit scheme which we introduced after the last Open Meeting.  Hopefully this will be a deterrent to people leaving their plot with rubbish on it.

At the Open Meeting in February we re-iterate about dog fouling – not necessarily all of it from plotholders’ dogs - so please keep your eye open when you see people you don’t recognise taking their dog thro’ the allotment and, if necessary, ask them to clear up.

Diana de la Rue
Secretary to the Trustees

